

República de Moçambique
Ministério da Educação e Cultura

Instituto Nacional de Exames, Certificação e Equivalências

ES1 / 2025
10ª Classe

Exame Final de Língua Inglesa

1ª Chamada
90 Minutos

Este exame contém dez (10) perguntas. Responda-as perguntas na sua folha de respostas.
Na margem direita, está indicada, entre parênteses, a cotação de cada pergunta em valores.

)-^@

Ing-2-1-03-0732-0128-05

Section I - Reading: There are eight (8,0) marks for this section.

Read the text carefully and answer the questions below.

Illiterate peasant farmers in the district of Angonia are slowly beginning to read and write on their own, thanks to the local community radio program that aims to educate about a million peasants. When it started, many of them were so shy that they never listened to the program.

Having noticed this, the radio director with the help of local authorities established listening clubs. The clubs did not only create room for peasants to listen to the radio program, but also provided space for them to *share ideas*, this is, exchange experiences about different agricultural matters and encourage one another. One of the peasant emotionally cried, "I don't know why I have been so stupid and not attended these meetings earlier. I have learnt a lot of things here and I have stopped asking my son to read or sign for me." The local leader also thanked the radio station and the government for such an educative program.

Source: Adapted and abridged from *Inglês 10ª Classe, Plural Editores*

Vocabulary:

Illiterate - analfabeto, sem escolaridade

peasant farmer - pequeno agricultor, camponês

Share - partilhar

earlier - mais cedo

Cotação

1. Farmers have a major role in the economy of any community or society.
 - a) What is the objective of the local community radio program in Angonia? (1,0)
 - b) What did the radio director do to help shy people in Angonia? (1,0)
 - c) What does the expression "share ideas" in paragraph two (2) mean? (1,0)
 - d) Why did the peasant emotionally cry? (1,0)
 - e) In few words, write the title of the text. (1,0)

Vire a folha

2. Read this sentence: "The radio director established listening clubs."
- a) In which verbal tense is the sentence above? (1,0)
 - b) Change the sentence into the past negative form. (1,0)
 - c) Write your own sentence using the word "radio". (1,0)

Section II - Vocabulary and Grammar: There are (7,0) marks for this section.

Rewrite each of the following sentences or questions, using the appropriate word or words in the brackets.

- 3. Education is the mean by which any (land/ society/ tree) reach a stable living standard. (1,0)
- 4. English is required in any international (business/ honey/ peanuts) matters. (1,0)
- 5. Windows eleven is the new Microsoft (hardware/ plan/ software). (1,0)
- 6. Many people are prepared for floods (and/ because/ or) the TV delivered the weather forecasts. (1,0)
- 7. She said that her mother (taught/ teach/ teaching) her English. (1,0)
- 8. Do you have (any/ many/ some) information about the new computer program? (1,0)
- 9. Maria's sister is (a/ an/ the) student at Eduardo Mondlane University. (1,0)

Section III - Writing: There are five (5,0) marks for this section.

10. In approximately 200 words, write a composition about "a traditional Ceremony in your community". (5,0)

FIM